OAKWOOD PARK WALKABOUT

Tuesday 13th January 2004

Present:
M. Jones

-
resident



J. Niven

-
       “



Howard Hughes
-
Environmental Services



Steve Denison
-
            “                  “



Mick Walbank
-
Community Services

(Actions shown in bold italics have been undertaken since the last walkabout.  Actions shown in bold are ones which need to be undertaken).

GENERAL MAINTENANCE

Residents were again satisfied with the general maintenance of the park.  

PICNIC BENCH

The authority’s blacksmiths had been asked to reinstate the picnic bench at the site close to the stables..

WET AREA

At the time of the walkabout, the “wet” area was very wet.  It was thought that there would be too many tree roots in the area to use a verti drainer.  Other methods will be explored.  The dead trees in the wet area and elsewhere in the park have been referred to the arboricultural officer.
PLAYGROUND

The third site near the stables site perimeter has been agreed.  Tender documents are being drawn up.  Some preliminary groundwork and pruning is necessary at this site which may impact on the final form of the play area depending on the tenders received.  Work is expected to start on site in May.

FOOTPATHS

No developments expected for 12 months.
RUGBY CLUB

Residents reported that Langworthy Reds wanted to develop more car parking.  Environmental Services / Community Services will contact the club to see if their proposed developments could be linked to the footpath repairs.

Residents complained about cars driving up onto the grass near the rugby pitches and damaging it. Environmental Services will approach the club about this issue.  

Environmental Services will liaise with the club about removing graffiti from the old gents toilets.
RED ROSE FOREST

Autumn planting should be taking place.  Environmental Services will look at the suggestion of planting wild flower seeds.

Environmental Services would not expect to replace the fencing around the forest, which had been there to protect the trees when they were young.  They will remove any damaged / dangerous remnants of fencing and wiring which has not yet been done.

VEHICLE ACCESS

The Arboricultural Officer has been asked for logs to prevent unauthorised vehicle access to the park.
PARK GATES

Environmental Services are continuing to look into the possibility of erecting attractive park gates to replace the barrier gate at the start of the path from Swinton Park Road.  A further report will be made in due course.

BINS

Residents requested further bins.  Environmental Services have purchased new bins for the whole city and will include Oakwood Park in their consideration of allocating the bins.

NEXT WALKABOUT

Tuesday 27th April

2.00 pm

